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CORRESPONDENCE

N. Wilson, Gilgandra, NSW

Thanks so much for the story about "Glen Lee". Keith would have been so pleased with it. My fault - David is only 48 / 1955 - he doesn't like getting on he says, I told him better than the alternative!

He'll be over in the West at the end of July for the Australian Stock Horse National meeting. As a director he has to attend. He may have his wife Sue with him so I'll be looking after grandaughter Paige who goes to pre-school 2 days a week on the bus. The feeder bus stays here over the week so it's very convenient.

Good to get all the news in the Courier. I write to 'Sprocky' and 'Happy' rings sometimes and gives me lots of news.

We were in dire straights again concerning rain but Tuesday we had 2 1/2 inches which filled dams and was GREAT so hope for follow up rains . On one weather report was said that drought would go on for the next decade - so hope we can all share with some falls if that is the case.

I'm well, I am retiring as Zone Chief Instructor (12 clubs). I gave notice end of last term (every three years) that I'd do it till this time. Many saying, "I couldn't" but I said, "I could" and will give advice if needed to my successor. Lots of travelling involved plus instructor's schools, which Z.C.I. does and will stay with the local club and help when needed. Young people have to take responsibility and really are quite capable.

Enclosing cheque for the Courier, many thanks for all you both do, regards Nola.                             

                                                 00000

J. Sargeant, Gympie, QLD.

A small note to notify you of the passing of Kathleen Beatrice Sargeant on the 3rd May 2004.

She is sadly missed by her family, but is now at rest.

Yours faithfully, John Sargeant (son).

                                                 00000

J. Peattie, Tamworth, NSW.

Thanks for keeping the newsletter going. It's always great to get it. It is sad to hear of the passing of so many of our mates but at least those of us who are left and those who have passed on over the last few years have had a good innings even though some have had a long painful time.

Marj and I reckon that we are still doing well for our age and get around pretty well. Marj had the usual trouble with circulation at the beginning of the year but after five trips to the specialist in Newcastle says she is right again.

I recently had a long talk to a partially retired doctor, who has continued to travel to Goroka and Chimbu area once or twice a year to assess and give advice on medical problems to the health officers there. He sees a different situation to what we saw. There are now quite a number of well-educated and competent New Guinea citizens. However the tribal affiliations are still strong and they are expected to help their less fortunate tribal relatives. Often when they are in an administration position their help is biased towards their own "one talk" but this is judged as being acceptable and not corrupt.

Another problem is that many of the young men leave the village with the intention of earning a living in the large centres and ending up in the "rascal gangs". This leaves the villages short of labour and often leads to the loss of old traditions.

The population growth is high but preventable diseases such as diabetes, TB, AIDS and other venereal diseases are spreading. Malaria is common.

The main social problems seem to be the entrenched tribal system that protects the wrong doer within the tribe. Guns and drugs especially marijuana that can be grown easily are also a problem.

With all this he feels that there are many with good intentions who will help to solve the problems.

Another item of interest about New Guinea was in the paper today. Evidently Rugby League is the national game and has replace tribal warfare as a sport. The New Guineans take their sport very seriously. They also take sides in their allegiance to NSW or Queensland in their State of Origin series. In the villages TV sets are set up at a distance from each other to stop the trouble from rival supporters - I'd say until after the match. In the towns it is not unusual for the sets to be thrown out the windows because of a loss to the favoured side or a bad referees decision. They're getting as bad as Australians or did they learn from us?

Well thanks again for the Newsletter and a donation is enclosed for wherever it is needed most.

All the best to yourselves and those that I have not seen for so long from Marj and myself.

Jack Peattie.

                                                          00000

B. Bone, Lakes Entrance, Vic.

I am enclosing a cheque for $50 to pay for a photo and the rest dor the Courier. Thanks for the photo, which I received today, even though I don't show up that much it's nice to have them all.

Yes, I am very pleased to be off chemo for a while. I can enjoy my meals again, at the moment I get a bit of pain and have to rely on painkillers otherwise I'm not too bad.

So for now all the best to you all, Bluey & Mary Bone.

                                                          00000

K. Jones, Barraba, NSW.

Happy Greenhalgh rang me a couple of days ago and told me that the photo of the Unit members taken at the last Perth reunion is available now for $10 a copy. I am enclosing a cheque for $10 and would appreciate it if you would send me one.

The winter has really settled in here - 7 degrees here this morning, the season has turned really dry here, which is to be expected as this happens most winters in this district.

I hope you, Delys, and all the rest of the Unit members are well also.

Edith and I are well healthwise but still trying hard to come to terms with the loss of our eldest son Ian, not easy.

All the best for now, Ken.

                                                         00000

R. Baldwin, Belmont, Vic.

For a long time I have been meaning to write to you with a couple of queries but I suppose that an old joker with 94 on his clock (does anybody remember how Doc Dunkley used to call a "joker" or "bloke "a jasper"?) has a reasonable excuse for a gap between intention and execution. My main trouble is that now I have no contemporaries with whom to swap recollections of Timor or notes on health. As for the second I seem to be very lucky for neither my doc nor I have any special troubles. My main handicap is lack of balance, which means that I don't dare walk without a walking stick. That's not bad though for I manage 3k a day (at snails pace!) and everybody tells me how well I look. And so I should, for I have a charming and capable "Vet Affairs Carer" who shares my house with me and looks after my health needs.

I've just finished reading a paperback called "Criado". It's a good read but I find that it varies from my recollection here and there as in the loss of HMAS Voyager. 

Enclosed you'll find a cheque for $20 to add to Unit funds. Not nearly what I'd like it to be but a pensioners fund doesn't amount to much.

All the best, from your old jungle china! Baldy.

                                                 00000

J. Chatfield, Erskine, WA.

A short note to say I can't attend the Norma Hasson Dinner. I'm really sorry for not being able to go this time, I don't think I have missed one before.

I am having a left eye cataract op on the 2nd July, so I must ask you to put in an apology on my behalf. I am enclosing $30. Would it be possible for me to have a group photo? $20 will be a donation towards the Courier. If I can have a photo and owe more on it I will pay you later.

I very much enjoyed reading the June Courier especially your "Phone a Friend"; it had such great meaning and will help so much to keep those who are left to keep in touch. I phone Tony Bowers and Tiger Lines and Mary & Paddy King as often as I can and I also get return calls which I appreciate so much. 

I am going along okay, hope to improve after the eye op; I find it quite hard to see at the present. I hope this finds you both well and not over doing all your extras. I am going to phone Betty and Len and also Elvie Howell to follow up your good advice. Thank you both, sorry I wont see you Friday, Love Joy.

                                                00000

W. Tobin, Burwood, Vic.

It was great to receive the Courier. I rang Harry Botterill a few weeks ago. We had a chat about the football. He, like I, is a Carlton supporter but in his words "football is too commercialised and has gone to the dogs".

Its six months since my mother died. I miss her a great deal. It was fortunate that she did not suffer.

I'm presently going out with a girl named Jan. We're good friends but there's no talk of wedding bells at this stage.

Best wishes, Warwick.

                                                   00000

J. Fenwick, Curtin, ACT.

Wonderful to receive the Courier and read all the letters, sad to hear of so many farewells but the years take their toll, while wonderful memories live on, nothing can take those away.

Enclosed is a cheque towards Courier expenses. Many thanks to you both and all who keep in touch through the Courier. It's a great paper and I do look forward to its arrival. I sat in the sun on Monday and read it from cover to cover.

I attended a dinner for Hazel Morris 80th the other night.

Best wishes to you both and regards to all Association members.

Joan Fenwick.

                                                     00000

B. & C. Coker, Northbridge, NSW.

Many thanks for the Courier and for getting me to get off my bot and get that special photo. It was as Betty Devlin said it was a beauty and will frame the same.

In fact it was one of the highlights of the final safari. Another one was when we were leaving the barbie put on by the SAS, the C.O. was there saluting the two buses as we pulled out that night!

Whilst on the phone you told me that being the 60th anniversary of the sinking of the ship carrying approx half of No. 1 Ind. Coy and over 700 of 22nd Battalion off Rabaul, it would be nice to lay a wreath in Martin Place.

I rang Arthur Littler No. 1 and 3rd Company. He thought it was a grand idea. Arthur was President of the N.S.W. Combined Commandos for 35 - 40 years and like you is a live wire. He rang me the next night and told me he had lunch with the present President, Roy Warren. He was very impressed but sadly it would take up to three months to get permission to lay a wreath in Martin Place.

As you know Special Forces are not very popular with the higher-ups. Twice they have tried to move our memorial, which Arthur managed to get years ago. Cost 14,000 pounds before the money change.

This memorial is at the top end or eastern end of Martin Place in the form of a circular seat with the memorial inside. Arthur and Roy are looking to bring in the anniversaries in the future and would like to thank you for the suggestion.

All the best to you both, Bill and Coral.

                                                        00000

N. Mullins, Morley, WA.

Hi to everyone. I hope you are keeping your head above sickness. I am keeping well.

I've had a boost this year as I became a great grandma for the first time. It's lovely to see a baby around for the family.

Recently I went to Busselton and stayed at the Gale St Motel. It brought back memories of the Safari at Busselton. I could still see the people coming out of the units when I closed my eyes. The RSL Hall is a new one as you come into town. Woolworths have built on the site of the old one. Busselton is still a nice place to relax.

It was a nice lunch on Norma Hasson Day. It was great to catch up with everyone that was there.

Keep well, love to everyone, Nellie Mullins.

                                                           00000

M. Hartley, Fairfield West, NSW.

Please find enclosed cheque for $40 to help cover costs of the Courier and Timor Fund. My family and I all enjoy news from John's great friends and look forward to each edition. It has been four years since John's passing and time has not lessened the loss we all feel and we take solace in the fact that a lot of his mates feel the same.

My son Chris and John's brother Frank Park attended the last Safari and both enjoyed themselves a lot. Could you please send me a copy of the Association address book as mine has been lost.

It is sad to hear of the loss of so many members, they are all in my thoughts and prayers, and I send my best wishes to all their families. I had a nice letter from Kath Press of Orange but haven't had a chance to reply, so thanks a lot Kath.

 It is always nice to hear from John's friends and their families.

Lots of love and best wishes to all,

Maria Hartley and family.

                                                           000000

W. Brown, Fairfield Hghts, NSW.

Further to our phone conversation, please find enclosed cheque for $50 to cover cost of twelve (12) fridge magnets, balance to Courier. I enjoyed our chat and send my best wishes to all.

Yours sincerely, Winifred Brown.

                                                         000000

B. Brooks, Verdun, SA

Thank you for sending the package containing the requested Association badge and other items. I have enclosed a cheque in payment, and the balance to be donated for either Courier costs or the Independent Trust Fund, as you deem appropriate.

I await the publishing of the Unit History with eager anticipation.

I send my regards to the Association and its members, and say well done with the production of the Courier which is always an enjoyable read.

Cheers, Brenton Brooks.

                                                           000000

D. Joy, Mildura, Vic.

I met you and your fellow members when you came to Mildura on Safari. Both Shane and I met you with Mum at the memorial service at Henderson Park. My name is David Joy, and my mother Doris Joy (Chiswell), had an association with your group - 2/2nd Commando Unit through her brother Gordon Albert Chiswell, who lost his life in Timor.

The reason for writing to you is to inform you that Mum passed away suddenly on the 14-6-04. Also I need to thank your group and in particular the late Archie Campbell. During the past two weeks I have been sorting out my mother's belongings - what a journey! I found a box containing letters from Gordon Chiswell to his sister (my mum) and one in particular from Timor, which was censored by Gordon's commanding officer, Lt. Archie Campbell. But the most moving letter was the one from my Nanna (Mum's mother) to Mum (Doris) informing her of their greatest fear - the death of Gordon - killed in action.

The letters from Archie Campbell were a delight to read and meant so much to my Mum - just think it took 50 years for Mum to find out how Gordon was killed - and she found out through the 2/2nd Commando Courier. Your group meant a lot to Mum for Gordon was the love of her life; she idolised her big brother and was deeply affected by his death.

Your Safari to Mildura was so wonderful for Mum - the chance to meet the comrades of Gordon. It was also a chance for her to say goodbye to her brother at the service in Henderson Park.

I must thank you sincerely for all that your group gave to Mum through the 2/2nd Commando Courier. It meant so much to her. I am so glad that Mum is now reunited with her much-loved brother, Gordon.

I thank you all from the heart for everything. 

David.

                                                       00000

R. W. Wilson, Winnellie, NT.

Herewith is a cheque for $50 for the 2/2nd Association. I trust that it is correctly written for payee.

Thank you for your considerable help. I spoke with Mr Wilby on Wednesday night.

With best wishes and thank you for the June Courier.

Yours sincerely, Reg Wilson.

                                                           00000

G. & J. Stanley, Everton Hills, Qld.

Please find enclosed cheque for $15 ($10 for photo + $50 for postage).

Today is a happy day for Gordon as finally he has had all his tubes removed and is sitting out of bed. I expect him home by this time next week. There's no doubt he's a tough old bird and very non-complaining.

I've had a few calls from the boys and Betty Coulson. Ron Archer made the trip to Greenslopes Hospital several times and we thank everyone for this interest,

Give the lads in the West our regards and special wishes to Delys who looked so elegant at the Safari despite the hectic workload.

Best wishes from the 'Banana Benders', Gordon & Joan Stanley.

Editor's note: Thank you for the lovely compliment - the looks belied the inner trauma!

                                                  00000

K. Smith, Thornlie, WA.

On behalf of my Dad, Mr Fred Wilks, I would like to say "thank you" to you and the members of the 2/2nd Commando Association for a lovely day on July 2nd 2004.

Thanks for making dad so welcome; he had a great day. He has been constantly telling family and friends about the reunion, so some great memories for Dad.

Since going back home to Eaton, Dad has had a few rough days but like a true commando, he fights back.

Thank you all, regards, Kathy Smith (daughter of Fred Wilks).

                                                      00000

R. Gregg, Beresfield, NSW.

Please accept my apologies for being rather late with my contribution this year. I was reminded when I saw my name mentioned as being present in Sydney on Anzac Day.

Thanks to the efforts of a serving soldier, I was able to place a wreath on the Commando memorial in memory of both my father Sgt. E. Gregg and Capt. J. Grimson, and the Timorese who went on the Adder mission in August 1944. Capt. Grimson's nephew was also present. There was a small moment of incomprehension when we were called to come forward. The MC possesses a fine Scots accent and pronounced Adder something like ADDDOOURRRRRR! We guessed eventually that it must be us.

Best wishes to all, Robert Gregg.

                                                 00000

M. Broadhurst, Fairfield, Vic.

We are all keeping reasonable well. Fred has had a few weeks in hospital for physio on his legs to get them going a bit better. He now has a walker to assist him. Sad to hear of Jack Fox's passing. He suffered a stroke three weeks before which affected him slightly. When they went to wake him, he had died peacefully through the night.

Have spoken to Judy Sharp from Dubbo. She has sold up and is moving to Ambervale and building next to her daughter. She asked me to advise you of her change of address.

Eddie and Dot Bourke have just returned from a stay in sunny Queensland with the warmer weather. I think this has been the coldest winter we have had in years, and I am looking forward to the summer months.

Hope all members are well, Mavis.

                                                 00000

J.P. Kenneally, Yagoona, NSW.

We arrived back in Sydney on Saturday 21st August. It was a long trip. We had to stay overnight in London because our flight to Vienna was at 6.35 a.m. on the 20th. We were up at 3.30 a.m. and at 4.30 a.m. we were at Heathrow which was just jammed with people bound for destinations all over the world. How they cope with thousands of travellers I don't know. I think there are five terminals in Heathrow, we left from Terminal 2. Being young, strong and athletic is most certainly an advantage. The old and decrepit get there, with a lot of help from staff and travellers all and sundry. Nora did a marvellous job, about all the good I am is for getting in the way.

We had a great time in Ireland. Went up the east coast to Ireland's most northerly point, Mallin Head, and back down the West coast all the way round to West Cork then back to Youghal our starting point in East Cork.

We were lucky that Michael had been to Italy at Slovenia. He came to Ireland so I had a driver. No one will insure you over there, once you reach 70 (that is I think visitors only) so I couldn't drive. We visited friends and relatives everywhere and were the excuse for many a great party.

Ireland is booming, plenty of work, good wages, high taxes, a good social system for the aged and unemployed. A health system that like many health systems in the world today is in jeopardy, the causes very much the same as I've encountered elsewhere, inefficiency in management, lack of funds and a certain amount of greed in the medical fraternity. The money that should be spent on health and education is going to far less important areas.

Corruption in government and finance has been rampant here. Enquiries are coming down with scathing criticisms of both. The National Irish Bank, a subsidiary of the National Australia bank is in deep trouble. It is going to cost both banks millions and leaving reputations in tatters.

Living costs are high, well slightly higher than here, yet the shopping trolleys are full to the top and it’s the same seven days a week. Far different from when I was a youngster in Ireland, I remember people buying tuppence worth of sugar or tea, buying one Woodbine cigarette, unemployment a pittance for wages, no social system, poor housing. TB and poverty was rife yet the people I knew were always laughing and joking, singing, whistling, pushing the table back in the kitchen and having an impromptu dance. The singing, the laughing, and the music is still there today.

The poverty, ill health, and the poor housing are all gone. The lean slim people and underfed are being replaced by obesity in children and young people as they indulge in lollywater and lollies. Those conditions come with and thrive in prosperity. We have the same problems here.

Aged and handicapped people receive far better home care than people in similar circumstances in Australia. Education, tertiary education is not free, how costs compare with our system I don't know. From what I could gather, the parents foot the bill.

Sport - the Irish play or follow all codes, Gaelic football, and hurling take precedence over rugby and soccer. I think there are a couple of cricket clubs around Dublin. It's not a game the Irish cotton to, too slow and no excitement. Hurling of course is in all probability the fastest and most exciting of any code in the world. Even though it is confined solely to Ireland, apart from the Irish who play it in the U.S. and Australia.

I'm happy to back with Rugby League and the best exponents of that game. I played Rugby Union, soccer, Australian Rules (only when at school in Mittagong) hockey, and cricket. I played hurley as a youngster in Ireland but to me Rugby League was the game I loved best.

My best to all our members and their families where ever they are. I expect I've done my last trip to Ireland. This time we travelled in comfort thanks to Helen, Michael, Sean and Gerald who paid our fare business class. Despite all that I think the trip I enjoyed most was over 50 years when I worked in the engine room of a cargo ship bound from New Zealand to London. I had little money, a great time and I met Nora, and that set me on a new course. I settled down in one place and a happy, peaceful life. 

Nora sends her best wishes. A girl named Lindl Lawton will be in contact with you. She is in charge of an exhibition on East Timor depicting Sparrow Force, East Timor. Help her if possible. 

Good luck, Paddy.

                                                     000000

B. Richards, Rowville, Vic.

This is just a small note to let you know my mum Joyce Hodgson, wife of Edward (Ted) "Smash" Hodgson, passed away at Bellbird Private Hospital on Monday 16th August 2004 aged 86. Although she attended few functions with the 2/2nd Commando family, her interest was strong. The newsletter was a highlight in her life. As macular degeneration set in, my role of reading this became a learning experience for me. If possible, please may I remain on the mailing list for this newsletter. I am enclosing a money order for $100 as a donation to the Courier.

Regards, Bronwyn Richards.

                                                        00000

M. Monk, Poowong East, Vic.

2/2nd Friends everywhere, it is almost time for the next Courier - I had intentions of writing this before now but time has got away.

Don and I have had a trip to Queensland. It was very enjoyable and the weather was warm and sunny up there. We have a wet cold winter here but our country needed the rain and we have green grass so a contrast to the dry of new South Wales and Queensland.

On our way we stayed with Ken and Edith Jones at Barraba. It was really great to see them again and we had a great visit. We were away from 2nd August to the 20th and we covered almost 5000 kms.

On arriving home I read in our local paper of Joy Hodgson's death. She was "Smash" Hodgson's wife. Her daughter Bronwyn wrote and told me of her mother's death on 16th August. She is Smash and Joy's only child and I spoke on the phone with her and Joy just a year or so ago. Joy's childhood home town of Nyora is only a few miles from Poowong. My mother taught Smash and his brothers at Poowong North School back in the early 1920's. I always enjoyed Smash's letters to the Courier. He had a really unique way of expressing his thoughts, which we all enjoyed.

I have had a phone conversation with Bluey Bone at Lakes Entrance this evening. He has a few problems and some stays in hospital lately but in his own words he is still upright and able to manage to keep growing some vegies. Best wishes to you Bluey and to Mary from all the 2/2nd family.

While in Queensland we stayed with Harry Botterill's daughter Glenda and husband Gary. It was a very enjoyable visit and while there saw Glenda's daughter Tanya and her little boy Kieran. We also saw Glenda's third daughter Sharon.

Our garden here is very colourful. The camellias have been covered in blooms and now the daffodils and tulips are just beautiful.

We had lunch with Dawn and Arch Claney when in Wangaratta on our way north. They are very happy in their unit in the retirement village. It is very roomy and comfortable and both seemed fairly well.

This letter is rather disjointed so I hope you can cope with my rambling. 

Don joins with me with love and best wishes to all.

Margaret Monk.

                                               00000

